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Thad LeVar, David Clark and Ron Allen:
A quick update on this. After doing a full review, Smart Wave Solar has even more solar projects in jeopardy than I
realized in my original email below. There are a total of 19 solar contracts that our company signed on or before October
30, 2020, but were unable to get net metering applications submitted before Rocky Mountain Power stopped accepting
applications for schedule 136. The total contract value of these 19 projects is $485,653. For some solar companies
that might not be a lot of money, but for us, a local company who only operates in Utah, this is massive.
We are really, really hoping that you are going to allow these customers an extension to get in on the previous net
metering program (schedule 136). There is still a lot of capacity from what was originally allocated for schedule 136 as
shown on Rocky Mountain Power's website. What would it hurt to allow applications through 12/31 for schedule 136?
That's what everyone in the solar industry was expecting.
These customers were aware a change was potentially coming in 2021 to net metering, and they wanted to make sure
they got in before that, which is why they signed up when they did. We were all blindsided by your announcement taking
effect immediately. These customers will be extremely disappointed if they can't get on schedule 137 and many have
already expressed that they want to cancel if we can't get an extension.
We cannot afford to lose $485,653 in revenue retroactively. Even losing a portion of that would be devastating. This is
money we need for payroll. This is money we need for overhead. Our sales people are sick that they might lose their hard
earned commissions on these deals.
In the meantime we've asked the customers for these 19 projects (along with our employees) to not panic, since we've
been talking with Vote Solar (and others) about a potential extension. We've asked our customers to hold off on
cancelling their contracts until we get a decision on that.
The other challenge is that these customers want to make sure they get installed before 12/31 to make sure they get the
26% federal tax credit instead of the 22% that takes effect 1/31/2021. To make that happen, we need permits, and there's
no time to wait since blueprints, engineering letters, and permitting takes time (some cities take 6+ weeks to get us a
permit). As a result, we've told these customers that we're going to continue moving forward with their permitting, which is
literally costing us tens of thousands of dollars.
If you let these customers in on schedule 136, we'll have permits ready. If you don't approve the extension, we'll not only
have a bunch of cancellations and lost revenue, but we'll have wasted a lot of time on money on permits as well. We can't
wait to submit the permits. We are a company who takes care of our customers, so we're hanging out neck out here on
this.
We've let all these customers know that if an extension is not approved, we will let them cancel their contracts without
penalty, and we will provide them with full refunds. We care about our customers, and wouldn't feel right holding them to a
contract.
This has put us in a terrible bind.
Please extend the application deadline for schedule 136 so these customers can get in.
Here's a list of the projects in this position. All of them have signed contracts from 10/30 or prior.

https://mail.google.com/mail/b/ALGkd0xWn3-hDYdSZB1qCGbEE-bJtAxS7xDDtEQO3oFopy4RgM6O/u/0?ik=4a07da40d9&view=pt&search=all&permt…
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Ryan Stucki - CEO
Smart Wave Solar
668 W 14600 S #200
Bluffdale, UT 84065
801-803-8676 (mobile)
On Sat, Oct 31, 2020 at 2:45 PM Ryan Stucki <ryan@smartwavesolar.com> wrote:
Thad LeVar, David Clark and Ron Allen:
I'm not here to complain about the net metering change (although I'm very disappointed in your decision). I would like
to express how devastating that you decided to make the change effective immediately.
As the CEO of Smart Wave Solar. Utah is the only market we are in. We'll install about 85 residential solar systems this
month. We weren't told when the announcement would be made (just that it would be sometime before the end of the
year). We weren't told when the changes would take effect. Everyone I've talked to in the solar industry assumed the
changes wouldn't take place until at least Jan 1st, 2021.
How are we supposed to run a business when a decision like this takes immediate effect and creates such whiplash?
As of last night, Rocky Mountain Power stopped accepting net metering applications on the 9.2 cent program. Just like
that. We've invested a tremendous amount of marketing dollars and time and energy on getting customers to purchase
solar recently, site surveys, engineering letters, CAD designs, permit applications, payroll, etc.
A solar company (or solar customer) can't just submit a net metering application the instant a customer signs a solar
agreement. A site survey has to be done, pictures need to be taken, a CAD design needs to be created, and you need
to get the customer's utility account number. So now we have customers who signed an agreement recently hoping to
get in on the 9.2 cent program before it changed, and now they can't. Those consumers have been blindsided and our
company has been blindsided by this "immediately" implementation of a new policy. That is not right. You should have
given solar companies and consumers at least a little time to receive the news before it took effect.
I'm confident we will have a lot of solar contracts get cancelled now. This will likely cost us about $250,000 in revenue
from signed contracts we already have in hand. We've also spent about $60,000 on print advertising campaigns for
November that can't be cancelled.
https://mail.google.com/mail/b/ALGkd0xWn3-hDYdSZB1qCGbEE-bJtAxS7xDDtEQO3oFopy4RgM6O/u/0?ik=4a07da40d9&view=pt&search=all&permt…
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Our sales team had dozens of proposals out. The last day of the month is always our biggest for sales (since we have
promotions ending the last day of the month). We usually sell $300,000 in solar on the last day of the month (which
should be today). But instead of signing a bunch of solar deals today, our sales team has been thrown into a tailspin
trying to figure this out.
Blindsided by your timing. This is horrible.
Reducing net metering is a punch to the gut for the solar industry in Utah, but if you feel you had to make that decision,
then it is what it is. But there is no justification for the change to take effect immediately. That is like kicking us while
we're down.
I beg of you to please reconsider and extend the schedule 136 (9.2 cent net metering) through the end of 2020 to give
solar companies and consumers at least a few months to scramble and adjust. At least let us submit the net metering
applications for all the contracts we signed prior to yesterday. This is insane.
It's bad enough to have to deal with the change going forward. It's a whole other thing to have contracts cancelling that
we signed over the last few weeks.
Sincerely,
Ryan Stucki - CEO
Smart Wave Solar
668 W 14600 S #200
Bluffdale, UT 84065
801-803-8676 (mobile)

https://mail.google.com/mail/b/ALGkd0xWn3-hDYdSZB1qCGbEE-bJtAxS7xDDtEQO3oFopy4RgM6O/u/0?ik=4a07da40d9&view=pt&search=all&permt…
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1953 West 2425 South
Woods Cross, UT 84087
Phone: 801-298-5255
Fax: 801-298-5355
www.imwindandsolar.com

Dear Commissioners,

As a Utah business owner in the solar industry I am writing to ask you to consider extending the
Transition Rate until January 1, 2021 to help us keep our business going while we figure out what the
changes mean to the market and the financial impact to those customers who want to go forward with
solar under the new tariff. I understand and respect the process in determining the value of solar to
Rocky Mountain Power, but I am asking you to please reconsider the October 30 hard stop to the
Transition Rate.
Just looking at our own records, Intermountain Wind & Solar has thousands of customers who have taken
concrete action to go solar under the old rates. We have been in business for 12 years and have a strong
reputation for informing our clients on what solar is and isn’t so they can make the best decision for
them. This sudden change means that customers we told would get one value for solar and having the rug
ripped out from under them in the middle of the process.
We never want to misrepresent the value proposition of solar, which is strong and helps create local jobs,
keep our air clean and provide savings for Utahns. I am asking that you include customers who are in the
process of going solar in the legacy rates to protect the good name of our business and reputation of solar
in Utah.
Sincerely,

Doug Shipley
CEO/Founder
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My name is Janine Luke and your actions to change the compensation rate for solar on
October 30th will really hurt my family. My husband Mack and I bought our home in Kearns four
years ago, and we really love it. Mack does maintenance work for Intermountain Healthcare,
and I work at a drapery company.
Since buying our home we’ve done a lot of work on it to help reduce our electricity bill, and
make it more comfortable for ourselves and my 80-year-old mother. We’ve gotten a new
furnace, fixed the siding, and just recently installed new windows. Installing solar panels was
our next improvement. We did everything right. We went through the process of getting
financing, applying for a permit, getting our roof inspected, all of it. But because our permit
wasn’t accepted by the Kearns township until November 2nd, we missed the October 31st
deadline. After all of that time, money, and effort, the benefit from this system was cut in half.
We simply can’t afford this, and I can’t imagine anyone else will be able to either.
Before this change, my husband and I had it all mapped out. We’re looking forward to retiring
soon and we were planning to pay off our mortgage, and the loan for these solar panels at the
same time. With this unexpected and last minute change, however, I don’t know what our future
looks like anymore.
I’ve never written into a public commission before - this isn’t the kind of thing I like doing. But
this change will hurt my family, and many others too. I’m writing in to ask you to stop this
change, or at least extend the start date so that people like me aren’t left stuck in the middle of
these bureaucratic changes. More people should be able to choose to put solar panels on their
rooftops. Please fix this.
Janine Luke
Kearns, Utah
Sent from my iPhone

https://mail.google.com/mail/b/ALGkd0x4ITuzgtpp9GPeX60EA11s7zCci_yE-jmj8205H6PglwLx/u/0?ik=4a07da40d9&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thr… 1/1
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David Drury <ddrury@talltreehealth.com>
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November 12, 2020

Dear Commissioners,

After 20 years of moving all over the country and the world with the U.S. Army, I am proud to have called Sandy, UT home
for the past 26 years. My wife and I have been in our house for 22 of those years, and we are currently in the process of
investing in a new roof and solar array. I am concerned about the recent PSC decision to immediately end the current
compensation rate for rooftop solar customers.

Going solar is the right thing to do. It helps reduce pollution and protect the natural beauty that I love about Utah. So, why
is Rocky Mountain Power trying to discourage Utahns from going solar? The electricity solar customers send to the grid is
the same as what the utility provides, so it makes sense that the rate we pay would be the rate we receive in return for
our excess power.

It also makes sense that when the PSC announces huge changes to customer rates that they allow an appropriate
amount of time for customers to react. It has taken a considerable amount of time and consideration for us to make the
decision to go solar, so an overnight decision just doesn’t seem right.

My family has already gone through the process of getting the required loan and signing a contract with an installer. We
have the plans for our system, which will help us offset 80% of our electricity consumption, and we are expecting to finish
the work by the end of the year.

I urge the Commission to consider the difficult circumstance they are imposing on Utahns like me who have carefully
planned their investment in our collective energy system. Please extend the deadline for the Transition Rate to January 1,
2021.

Thank you,
David Drury
(801) 918-7719

https://mail.google.com/mail/b/ALGkd0xWn3-hDYdSZB1qCGbEE-bJtAxS7xDDtEQO3oFopy4RgM6O/u/0?ik=4a07da40d9&view=pt&search=all&permt…
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Public service commission,
I have signed up to have solar panels installed on my roof several weeks ago with out the
knowledge of the change in the rates and metering modification. I did so to help conserve energy
and protect the environment. With this in mind it made sense because of the incentives of the old
rate and net metering from Rocky Mountain power(RMP). The new changes discourages
conservation and installing solar panels. If enough solar panels are installed it can help reduce the
amount RMP needs to generate or reduce the number of power plants they will be required to build
to meet the demand of power.
I will be ready for the panels to be installed within 30 days and I would like to be grandfathered in
to the old rate and net metering terms RMP has with current solar customers. If this is not granted
it will discourage me and I am sure hundreds of others from installing solar panels. Please
reconsider and grant those that have signed up and are ready to install the solar panels
grandfathering us in.
Sincerely,
Alan & Karlynne Arbuckle
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